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Stockton Parish Council
A meeting of Stockton Parish Council took place on Wednesday  6th January 2016 at Norton Village Hall, Norton. Items discussed included the development of a new web site, the potential of ‘Smart Water Villages’ to be discussed at the Parish Councils Parishioners meeting and AGM on the 4th May 2016 with a guest speaker from the Smart Water Company, works on the Jubilee Play Park have been agreed to increase the ground levels at the end of the toddlers multi play slides, commission the de-scaling and lead free painting of the two goal posts, the spraying around posts to eliminate damage from strimmers and the moving forward of the seating within the play park. The Parish precept has been held at 2015/16 levels for 2016/17.
Co-option of a Parish Councillor, the Parish Council meets six times a year anyone wanting make information should contact one of the existing Parish Councillors or email the Clerk Graham Bould at gbouldparish@yahoo.co.uk, 
The next meeting will take place on Wednesday 2nd March 2016 7.30pm at Norton Village Hall, all are welcome to attend.

NOTE TO CONTRIBUTORS                 
Please have any articles or notices in to me in writing or e-mail only by the 20th of the preceding month. Contact me at: 
13 Bridgnorth Road, Norton, TF11 9EE, 
Tel: 730823 (Queries only)                      
 e-mail: kathryn.ward17@gmail.com     
Kindly printed monthly by Allan Davies at 
SBM Digital
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:
Feb 17th – Norton Ladies Group
Feb 18th – Over 60’s restart
March 2nd  - Parish Council Meeting
March 9th - AGM Village Hall
March 18th -  Irish Night 
*****************************************
St Patrick’s Day Ceilidh Dance
[image: C:\Users\kathryn\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\IE\AP4UXGNC\14036-illustration-of-a-shamrock-pv[1].png]
Friday 18th March at 7pm with licensed bar.
We have the very popular Stone the Crows Ceilidh Band and Caller for you to dance the night away in Norton Village Hall to traditional Irish music with supper and well stocked bar for your refreshment.  Limited number of tickets 
available -  
£10 in advance to
include supper, 
over 18’s only 
please, from
Helen 730489, 
Charlie 730424
and Kathryn 730823.         
                                  
NEW SHROPDOC NUMBER

0333 222 6655


Norton Art Group
We are a friendly enthusiastic group (tutored), working in all media.  
We meet at the Norton village hall on Mondays 7.00 to 9.00pm, usually during term time. 
Our spring term starts on 11th January and runs for six weeks. All levels welcome. To book a place of for further information call Malcolm on 07773150308 email malcolmhague@btinternet.com   

Norton Ladies Group

Weds February 17th at 7:30pm

After careful consideration we have reluctantly decided to close the Ladies Group. We have been going since 2007, nine years. We have found it increasingly difficult to find new ideas every month, and there are only so many speakers we can afford, owing to the fact that our numbers have dropped. It is with regret that we have decided to close. This last meeting will be to discuss the winding down of the group and to say thank you to our very loyal members over the years, who have been there from the start. We know that it has been appreciated by all. 
Thankyou
Sheila, Paula and Chris
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DIARY DATES for FEBRUARY 2016  OUT & ABOUT

Tues   2nd  7.30pm Churches Together in Shifnal & District Special Meeting, Brooke Room,  St Andrew’s, Shifnal
Thur    4th  7.30pm  Kemberton WI Kemberton Village Hall
Tues   9th   2.00pm Six Parishes Friendship Beckbury Village Hall 
Wed  10th  7.00pm Ash Wednesday Service Beckbury Church
Wed  17th  1.00pm Churches Together Lent Lunches at Trinity Methodist Church, Victoria Road, Shifnal
Thur   18th 2.30pm Norton Over 60’s Club, Norton Village Hall * (weather permitting)
Wed  24th  1.00pm Churches Together Lent Lunches, at Trinity Methodist Church, Victoria Road, Shifnal

SIX PARISHES  FRIENDSHIP CLUB
24 members thoroughly enjoyed their January visit to the Seven Stars at Beckbury for a special lunchtime meal.  Kevin and Julianna made us all welcome and everyone enjoyed their selection from a special 4 choice menu.  Whether it was the vegetarian choice of Butternut Squash to the traditional Roast Pork with crackling, each dish was excellent, and having purloined a piece of crackling from an unwary diner I can vouch for the taste.

         Our next meeting on Tuesday 9th February will be in Beckbury Village Hall starting at 2 pm.  
We will begin with a game of Bingo, then after a tea break we have set aside some time to give us a chance for us all to get together and have a chat about anything and everything we fancy, as some of our members have remarked that it is nice to talk, visitors are more than welcome to join us.

                                     Contact: David and Beryl Tooth 01952750324

CHURCH NEWS
…..Christmas Wreathes and graveside decorations should be removed by Candlemas at the beginning of February. If you are unable to get to the church yards, then we can do it for you. Thank you for helping us keep our churchyards neat and tidy.
…..Lent begins with Ash Wednesday on 10th February. The service at Beckbury begins at 7pm
…..Lent Lunches will be served at Trinity Methodist Church on Wednesdays  starting on 17th February. The Six Parishes are responsible for making and serving soup on 9th March

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD SHOEBOX APPEAL 2015
On December 1st, 9,598 shoe boxes full of all kinds of goodies like toys, sweets and cuddly toys, were carefully loaded into a container in Telford, the result of a very generous response from Shropshire folks to this years’ appeal.  They were to be driven to Felixstowe, to travel by sea to Dar es Salaam, Tanzania, and then overland to reach boys and girls in Zambia.  
Thank you to individuals and groups such as the Friendship Group, connected to the Six Parishes, who donated gifts and money, time and effort, for the benefit of the world’s needy children.  This amazing response to the Shoebox Appeal was even better than last year.  Just think of 9,598 smiling children all opening their boxes and finding those treasures inside!  Wonderful!
          Shiona Ferriday 	
                                        01952 730313  ferridaysp@aol.com


KEMBERTON WI
on Thursday February 2nd at 7.30 Kemberton Village Hall
Our Speaker is Ian Templeton, 
the subject is “10 things I learnt from Marks & Spencer”

The annual subscription is now due for members and we charge £3 for visitors who are always welcome

Call Carol Wynes on 01952 680110 if you would like to come along.




……………………………………………………………..………………………………………………….FROM the RECTORY 
Dear Friends
It is a leap year this year 2016 ( a number divisible by 4 but not 100 is the old rule). Leap years were introduced to the calendar way back in Julius Caesar's day (46 BC)  because the seasons and traditional dates were not synchronised (it might seem like that this winter with such mild spring-like weather in December). The previous calendar lost 24 days every hundred years without a leap year.  In fact Julius Caesar added an extra 10 days to the old calendar  spreading them across the months.
There was a popular tradition associated with leap year's 29th  February that women could make a proposal of marriage to men. One suggestion for this dates back to the Irish Saint Brigid who negotiated with St Patrick that rather than be kept waiting women could take the initiative on 29th February  - only one day in four years!
Another suggestion is that for a time the leap year day was not recognised by English law, so there was a legal loophole for women to propose to men on that day.
We should say  HAPPY BIRTHDAY  to those born on 29th February who can only celebrate their birthday every four years. They are called 'leapers'  or 'leaplings'
or simply 'twentyniners'. One difficulty for them is that on some on-line forms asking for their date of birth the 'drop down box' does not include 29th February !
Will Lent be longer this year ?  "41 days and 41 nights"  ?  Those of you planning to give up whatever you have in mind will be pleased to hear that Lent remains as 40 days,  made up of six weeks of six days Monday to Saturday plus the first 'half week' of Ash Wednesday to Saturday ( 6 x 6 +4 = 40) but always excluding Sundays which are regarded as ''feast days'' for the Church celebrating  'the Day of Resurrection'.  The fact that one of those days of the week happens to be 29th February makes no difference.
So what are you thinking of giving up for Lent this year ? Or taking up something new and different ? I have heard one request that we don't give up things we do in our local groups, charities, and communities. Where people are having to 'retire' from responsibilities, then others may think about taking them up. Shifnal Church has an annual occasion of 'laying down'  jobs and roles which some people have done for a number of years. The challenge for them is finding volunteers to replace them. Sometimes the faithful few  end up swapping one responsibility for another, which at least covers the work to be done, but does not gain new volunteers. 
Our thanks to those who do continue to contribute to our communities in so many different ways. Local village life would be much poorer without them.
	
	With best wishes for February      
	                                                  Keith Hodson

            		PRAYER OF THE MONTH 
Lord of the years, help us to number our days
that we may live each day for your glory and for the benefit of others
for the sake of Jesus Christ our Lord 
     
                                                      Amen

[image: ] IN SHIFNAL AND DISTRICT 
CHURCHES TOGETHER IN SHIFNAL and DISTRICT MEETING with CLERGY 
TUESDAY 2nd FEBRUARY  2016
There will be a special Churches Together meeting on Tuesday 2nd February  2016, 7.30pm at St Andrew’s Church Brooke Room. We are hoping that as many of our clergy as possible will be with us to discuss the future for Churches Together and what we hope will be an exciting programme for the year ahead. This will be the major item for the evening. Please do join us for the meeting and to share our ideas. 
                                                                                 Shirley Tart - Chairman 
Lent Lunches  - 1.00pm at Trinity Methodist Church, Victoria Road, Shifnal
All are welcome
                                                                                    Contacts: Chairman - Shirley 01952433213, Treasurer – Zena 01952460943,  
                                                                            Stock – Angela 01952581857
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Rota of Services in the 6 Parishes – February 2016

	
	Badger
	Beckbury
	Ryton
	Kemberton
	Stockton
	Sutton Maddock

	Feb
7th  

	
	9.30am
Communion
Trad (KH)
	
	
	
	11.00am
Communion
Trad  (KH)

	
14th

	9.30am
Communion
Trad (KH)

	
	9.30am
Morning
Worship
(TD)
	11.00am
Communion
New (KH)

	
	

	
22nd 


	
	9.30am
Morning Worship
 (KH)
	
	
	
	11.00am
Morning Worship
(KH)

	
28th 

	9.30am
Matins
(TD)
	
	9.30am
Communion
New (KH)

	11.00am
Morning Worship
(KH)
	
	 




Abbreviations:    KH=Rev Keith Hodson; TD=Tina Dalton


Rector – Six Parishes, The Rev’d Keith Hodson: 01952750774     Email: keithhodson@talk21.com                                                                                                  Church wardens: Tina Dalton 01952730656, Hilary Blakeley 01952730205 in Stockton
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